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January 14, 2022 
 
 

NOTICE OF INTENDED AWARD 
 
 
To All Respondents of Request for Statements of Qualification No. 2021-045 
Progressive Design Builder for the Groundwater Recharge Wetland Project 

 
 

 Recommended Ranking 
 

The Evaluation Team for the above referenced solicitation has completed Phase 2 
evaluations of the 3 Short Listed Respondents and is recommending to negotiate in order of 
ranking as follows:  
 

Rank 1  88% Wharton-Smith, Inc.  
Rank 2  83% Jacobs Project Management Group  
Rank 3  78% Phillips & Jordan, Inc.  

 
 Next Steps 
 

The recommendation will be presented to: 
The Utility Advisory Board at its meeting on February 10, 2022. 
The City Commission at its meeting on February 17, 2022. 

  
Note: dates subject to change and may be confirmed by contacting the Procurement 
Specialist below. 

 
 
 
Thank you for your time, interest, and participation in this Solicitation. Should you have any 
questions, please contact me at 352-393-1251 or via email at mattkeel@gru.com. 
 
Sincerely, 

mailto:mattkeel@gru.com

